Molena City Council Meeting Summary
April 14, 2025
Mayor Joyce Corley called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., with all council members, City Attorney Scott Mayfield, Police Chief Matt Polk, and City Clerk Tina Lee present.
Public comments were heard, including a discussion regarding a variance and taxidermy business proposal from Mr. Wyatt Coleman and Mr. Jeremy Coleman.
The agenda and minutes from the March 10, 2025, meeting were approved.
Police Chief Polk provided a public safety report, noting the number of calls and citations, vehicle statuses, and an update on department loan balances.  He reported that the loan on the Ford Explorer is paid in full one year prior to the expected payoff.
Council and committee reports included updates on public works, nuisance properties, recent internet outages, and water system improvements. 
Mr. Tim Pryor confirmed readiness to begin jail roof repairs, pending steel nails procurement via email.
Mayor Corley presented an offer from Horizon Ice to sell an ice machine to the city for $46,000.  There was no need for executive session to discuss since all members were opposed to the expense.
Old business discussions covered cemetery matters, an approved request from EPD, ordinance considerations, and financial updates, including the full repayment of the Explorer loan and installation plans for a new police department hot water heater.
New business items included occupational tax penalties, water rate discussions, and potential participation in GA WARN.
The first reading of the ordinance regarding wells inside the city limits was not read.  Council will pick this up again at the next meeting.
Council voted to approve the expense of purchasing and maintaining the phosphate system for our water treatment.  Damond Riggins moved to approve up to $5,000 and Mr. Ted Meeks seconded.  All were in favor.
Mayor Corley shared that the water in Zebulon is also dark in color.
A roundtable discussion followed with input from council members, the city attorney, and the mayor.  Council remembered Ms. Helen Beckham, late, of Molena, who was City Clerk of Molena for many years.  Her memorial will be held in May and the family will not be charged for use of the Molena Pavilion.
Councilmember Damon Riggins moved to adjourned.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for May 12, 2025, at 6:00 p.m.
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